
TOWN OF BROADUS 

Regular Council Meeting 

January 3, 2023 @ 6:00 pm  

Mayor Chad Gatlin; Councilperson Lori Turnbough; Councilperson Raevyn Slovek; Councilperson 

Wanda Smith; Councilperson Cody Morris; Public Works Raymond Ragsdale; Clerk Josie Morris; Guest 

Sheriff Devin Boman 

 

Mayor Gatlin called the meeting to order at 5:58pm. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, Clerk Morris 

reminded everyone that the new ordinance goes into effect on January 20th and that a reminder will be 

posted in the paper and on the town Facebook page. I asked if anyone on the council or the sheriff has had 

any comments or concerns from the public; nothing major was inquired.  

Clerk Morris then brought up the new cash receipting software that the auditor requested us to put into 

place that will assist the clerk in account management, reconciliation and organization of all payment 

methods, payment history, etc. When council had no objections, Clerk Morris proceeded to ask the 

council their opinions on online billing and present them with software installation and annual 

maintenance quotes. The council agreed that more input on this from the community is required before a 

decision can be made.  

Public Works Ragsdale gave the council and overview of frozen and/or broken pipes that he dealt with 

during the cold spell and did not have anything further of importance. Mayor Gatlin asked Ragsdale for 

an update on the lagoon and its functioning status. Public Works Ragsdale stated that all was well. 

Public Works Zimmer was not in attendance but had Clerk Morris inform the council on the cylinder that 

he had to purchase for “Sandy” as the cylinder was damaged during the last large snow storm during 

snow removal and maintenance. This cylinder was not budgeted for but can be covered by the remaining 

budget.  

The following claims were reviewed and approved by Council:  

11783 EMC     premium    2700.64 

11773 Quill    supply     214.51 

11779 Quad K Supply   supply     159.96 

11760 Powder River County  law enforcement   1750.00 

11776 MMIA    premium    8542.85 

11762 Mceuen Rebecca  wage     257.28 

11771 Verizon    utility     157.02 

11777 TRECO   utility     2611.00 

11765 Smith Wanda   reimbursement    40.00 

11768 Slovek Raevyn   reimbursement    40.00 

11773 Grant’s Hardware  supply     374.78 

11767 Turnbough Lori   reimbursement    40.00 

11769 Gatlin, Chadwick  reimbursement    50.00 

11766 Morris Cody   reimbursement    40.00 

11781 Econo Signs LLC  supply     107.95 

11780 Energy Laboratories  supply     52.00 

11774 Broadus Foods   supply     45.32 

11775 Alderman Oil Co  supply     2347.68 

11778 Int. League of Cities  membership dues   175.00 



11770 Barbero Auto & Ag  supply     166.58 

11764 AFLAC   premium    186.94 

 

 

With no further business before the Council, councilperson Morris moved to adjourn. Councilperson 

Turnbough seconded the motion. Mayor Gatlin adjourned this meeting of the Broadus Town Council at 

6:39 pm. 

____________________________________ _________________________________ 

Chad Gatlin, Mayor     Josie Morris, Clerk 
 

TOWN OF BROADUS 

Regular Council Meeting 

February 7, 2023 @ 6:00 pm  

Mayor Chad Gatlin; Councilperson Lori Turnbough; Councilperson Raevyn Slovek; Councilperson Cody 

Morris; Public Works Raymond Ragsdale; Public Works Cassidy Zimmer; Clerk Josie Morris; Judge 

Rebecca Mceuen; Guests Melissa Billing, Julie Riley, and Mary Rumph 

 

Mayor Gatlin called the meeting to order at 6:01pm. Following the pledge of allegiance, Clerk Morris 

recapped on minutes from last meeting and asked if there was any questions or concerns. After none were 

established Mayor Gatlin turned it over to Guests Billing, Riley, and Rumph to introduce and discuss the 

Powder River Area Economic Development Community Initiative (PRAEDCI) Group that would like the 

Town of Broadus to sponsor the Main Street Program (MMS). The Town Council on behalf of the Town 

of Broadus would sponsor the program; the clerk would manage fund distribution and maintain 

paperwork such as applications, grant awards, etc. through the MMS Program to help our community 

with improvements in the future. The hope is by using the Montana Main Street Program for help with 

funding of our improvements, we will be freeing up grant funds for other areas that need funding 

assistance within the community, town, and county. Currently the PRAEDCI Group and the Town of 

Broadus hope to become a member of the MMS Program in order to receive funds for creating a master 

plan for the town. Councilperson Slovek made a motion to apply to be a member of the mainstreet 

program and coordinate with the PRAEDCI Group; Councilperson Turnbough second the motion.  

Guest Julie Riley introduced the Neighbor Works Program to the council which would open up a program 

for 0% interest rates, help with housing loans for first time home buyers or someone who has not owned a 

home in 3 or more years. This program serves families and individuals with 80% median income and 

below. This program has to be sponsored by a town or county jurisdiction and have an elected official’s 

approval. The program was brought to the commissioners however, they believed the town to be a better 

fit as Public Works Ragsdale would be needed to establish if a home was in the floodplain or not as 

families or individuals work through the program. Mayor Gatlin agreed to be the elected official from the 

jurisdiction of the Town of Broadus.  

Public Works Ragsdale informed the council that he has been working on obtaining bids for repainting 

the towns water storage tank. There were no final bids at this time.  

Mayor Gatlin swore in to office Rebecca Mceuen for another term as Town Judge and Public Works 

Cassidy Zimmer as Secondary Judge.  



Clerk Morris discussed unfinished business regarding online billing. As little interest has been acquired 

thus far, an ad will be issued in the Powder River Examiner for a second time and a message was printed 

on the 2/3/2023 water bills as well in the hopes of giving every community member a chance to express 

their interest with the online billing software to the Town Office (436-2409). The cash receipting software 

required by the Auditor has been paid for and the town is waiting for installation as Black Mountain 

Software has many people on their list. Clerk Morris also updated the council on her efforts to finish the 

website creation and hopes of launching it soon.  

Public Works Zimmer addressed that he had not yet received the new cylinder for “Sandy” that had to be 

ordered when damage was found during one of his many days of snow removal. The current cylinder is 

repaired to the best of his ability and in working order until the new cylinder arrives. Zimmer updated the 

council on the purchase of “Snow White”, the new dump truck which has proved to be a good investment 

thus far. Zimmer also introduced the idea of a 20 ft Conex box for office storage to replace the old shed 

outback, a new front sign, and possible repainting exterior of building in the upcoming budget. The 

council agreed with these ideas and will address them further when the new budget is established. Lastly, 

Zimmer gave a report on the new garbage truck stating that it was not built as well as hoped and they 

have discovered some technical issues and minor problems with the equipment.  

Clerk Morris introduced a new payroll program through Black Mountain Software to the council that 

would eliminate human error, provide better support and backup for W2’s, Sched B reports, 941 reports, 

workman’s comp files, as well as vacation/sick/comp time for employees. It would also communicate 

with our current accounting and receipting software which would eliminate steps, store all reports in one 

place, and allow easier state and federal reporting. A motion was made by Councilperson Turnbough to 

approve the payroll software; Councilperson Morris second the motion.  

Clerk Morris also addressed the raise coming up in April/May in terms of how it corelates to other 

positions with similar duties within the town and county.  

 

The following claims were reviewed and approved by Council: 

(JANUARY) 

11790  Heiman Fire Equipment   vehicle repair   617.95 

11793  Aflac     premium   186.94 

11804  Black Mountain Software  cash receipting 9 months 848.00 

11789   Hawkins Water Treatment  chlorine cylinders  10.00 

11784  Josie Morris    wages    974.47 

11791  Peggy Fruit    reimbursement   308.00 

11788  Donna Wilson    wages    1247.50 

11787  Cassidy Zimmer   wages    1563.68 

11803  Verizon     utility    156.90 

11802  Range     utility    138.47 

11794  Trumps Repair    supply    40.00 

11797  MMIA     premium   8542.85 

11795  Local Government Services  AFR FY2022   55.00 

11796  Hawkins Water Treatment  chlorine cylinders  60.00 

11799  Cintas     supply    116.78 

11798  Cassidy Zimmer   reimbursement   914.94 

11792  Broadus Foods    supply    4.39 

11800  Black Mountain Software  cash receipting install  1130.00 



11801  Barbero Auto & Ag   supply    452.98 

11786  Ragsdale, Raymond   wages    1655.01 

11785  Mceuen, Rebecca   wages    216.27 

11805  MMIA     workmans comp 4th qrtr pmt 2698.23 

11807  Josie Morris    wages    1276.30 

11808  Raymond Ragsdale   wages    1953.21 

11809  Cassidy Zimmer   wages    1849.26 

11810  Donna Wilson    wages    1459.52 

11811  Peggy Fruit    reimbursement   154.00 

11812  IIMC     membership dues  185.00 

11806  Alderman Oil Company   supply/propane   1794.82 

11830  Denning, Downey, & Associates CPAS software charge   195.00 

(FEBRUARY) 

11825  Cody Morris    reimbursement   40.00 

11826  Lori Turnbough    reimbursement   40.00 

11827  Raevyn Slovek    reimbursement   40.00 

11828  Chad Gatlin    reimbursement   50.00 

11829  Grant’s Hardware   supply    1051.42 

11820  TRECO    utility    2704.00 

11819  PRCO     law enforcement  1750.00 

11818  MT Rural Water Systems  annual dues   300.00 

11817  Energy Labs    water samples   53.00 

11816   Denning, Downey, & Associates CPAS audit consulting   3915.00 

11815  Dept. of Environmental Services annual fees   678.00 

11814  Boss Inc    supply    43.97 

11813  Powder River Examiner   advertisements   37.75 

11824  Wanda Smith    reimbursement   40.00 

 

With no further business before the Council, Councilperson Turnbough moved to adjourn. Councilperson 

Slovek second the motion. Mayor Gatlin adjourned this meeting of the Broadus Town Council at 7:22 

pm. 

____________________________________ _________________________________ 

Chad Gatlin, Mayor     Josie Morris, Clerk 
 

 

TOWN OF BROADUS 

Regular Council Meeting 

March 7, 2023 @ 6:00 pm  

Mayor Chad Gatlin; Councilperson Lori Turnbough; Councilperson Wanda Smith; Councilperson Cody 

Morris; Public Works Raymond Ragsdale; Public Works Cassidy Zimmer; Clerk Josie Morris 

Mayor Gatlin called the meeting to order at 6:03pm. Following the pledge of allegiance, Mayor Gatlin 

asked if there were any questions or concerns on the previous minutes; no. Councilperson Morris made a 

motion to approve minutes; Councilperson Smith second the motion.  



Clerk Morris addressed the unfinished business regarding software updates and website creation. Mayor 

Gatlin then asked about new business, starting with the status of payroll software. Clerk Morris addressed 

that it is not up and running for employees yet, still working with Black Mountain to input data for W2’s, 

Schedule B and 941 reports as well as other necessary data.  

Public Works Ragsdale informed the council that the governor has signed and approved ARPA Funding 

with $132,200 on our bucket B money for the town and $593,773 from Powder River County with a total 

of $725,978. PW Ragsdale will have to submit a proposal for every project and a plan of funds 

distribution needs to be in place by May 26th as we understand it. PW Ragsdale also stated that he will be 

attending continued education courses through Montana Rural Water Works later this month in Great 

Falls, MT. With no questions regarding the ARPA funding, PW Ragsdale then addressed the information 

that fiberoptics will be installed in the town this spring/summer in coordination with Range. More details 

on whether things will be done by trenching or boring as well as if the company plans to put every street 

and alleyway back to the way they found it is yet to be determined. The minor details and precise 

locations of main lines, pedestals, etc. will be determined at a later date. Lastly, PW Ragsdale informed 

the council of some minor electrical issues with our water storage tank. 

Public Works Zimmer stated that the new cylinder for Sandy finally arrived and will be installed in better 

weather as the old one is holding up at this time. He also addressed the continued work on the cab cover 

on “Snow White”, the new plow pickup that will eventually replace “Clifford”, the little red plow pickup. 

In closing, PW Zimmer stated that he had to replace the power steering pump on Clifford which affects 

the brakes as well so without those functioning properly, he was having difficulty plowing or operating 

the vehicle. 

The following claims were reviewed and approved by Council: 

 

11839  Local Government Services  AFR Late Fee FY22  55.00 

11840  Ferguson Waterworks   Supply    90.00 

11838  Black Mountain Software  Payroll Software  654.00 

11847  Broadus Foods    Supply    68.42 

11842  Dept of Environmental Services  Annual Services  637.50 

11849  Timeclock Plus, LLC   Installation & Annual Chrg 580.50 

11833  Josie Morris    Wages    1146.09 

11836  Cassidy Zimmer   Wages    1788.47 

11834  Rebecca McEuen   Wages    216.27 

11835  Raymond Ragsdale   Wages    1803.11 

11837  Donna Wilson    Wages    1373.71 

11832  Dept of Revenue   Notice of Assessment  18.64 

11841  Alderman Oil Co   Propane   610.50 

11844  Verizon     Utility    156.66 

11822  Range     Utility    144.69 

11850  Hawkins    Chlorine Cylinder(s)  60.00 

11857  Barbero Auto & Ag   Supply    412.59 

11856  Trumps Repair    Parts    168.00 

11855  Peggy Fruit    Reimbursement   112.00 

11854  Donna Wilson    Wages    1089.69 

11853  Cassidy Zimmer   Wages    1437.89 

11852  Raymond Ragsdale   Wages    1502.91 



11851  Josie Morris    Wages    952.87 

11859  TRECO    Utility    2588.00 

11860  Broadus Insurance   CAN Surety Bond Renewal 115.50 

11823  AFLAC    Premium   208.44 

11848  MMIA     Premium   9523.65 

11878  Grant’s Hardware   Supply    365.63 

11877  Denning, Downey & Associates CPAS Audit Services   4977.00 

11876  Hawkins    Chlorine Cylinder(s)  2539.28 

11875  Northwest Pipe Fitting Inc.  Supply    534.06 

11874  Powder River Examiner   Advertisement   21.25 

11873  Cintas     Supply    58.50 

11872  Energy Laboratories   Water Samples   106.00 

11871  Barbero Auto & Ag   Supply    108.36 

11879  Alderman Oil Co.   Supply    802.02 

11870  Chad Gatlin    Reimbursement   50.00 

11869  Raevyn Slovek    Reimbursement   40.00 

11868  Lori Turnbough    Reimbursement   40.00 

11867  Cody Morris    Reimbursement   40.00 

11866  Wanda Smith    Reimbursement   40.00 

11861  Powder River County   Law Enforcement  1750.00 

 

  

With no further business before the Council, Councilperson Turnbough moved to adjourn. Councilperson 

Morris second the motion. Mayor Gatlin adjourned this meeting of the Broadus Town Council at 6:38pm 

pm. 

____________________________________ _________________________________ 
Chad Gatlin, Mayor     Josie Morris, Clerk 

 

TOWN OF BROADUS 

Regular Council Meeting 

April 4, 2023 @ 6:00 pm  

Mayor Chad Gatlin; Councilperson Lori Turnbough; Councilperson Wanda Smith; Councilperson Cody 

Morris; Councilperson Raevyn Slovek; Public Works Raymond Ragsdale; Public Works Cassidy 

Zimmer; Clerk Josie Morris; Guest Mary Alice Mangen 

Mayor Gatlin called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. Following the pledge of allegiance, Mayor Gatlin 

asked if there were any questions or concerns on the previous minutes; no. Councilperson Turnbough 

made a motion to approve minutes; Councilperson Slovek second the motion.  

Mayor Gatlin then addressed unfinished business regarding ARPA Funding and Range/VantagePoint. PB 

Ragsdale took the floor to inform the council that we have a conference call Wednesday, April 5th at 

10:00 a.m. with Michelle McNamee to discuss the process of writing proposals, receiving and distributing 

funds, etc. All projects completed with ARPA Funding require a separate proposal; all proposals are to be 

submitted by May 24, 2023. With no questions from council, PB Ragsdale then discussed his 

correspondence with Range/Vantage Point to get more details on the fiberoptics project this year. Vantage 

Point Solutions Inc. is the company handling most of the tech on behalf of Range Telephone Cooperative, 



Inc. for this project and were able to inform us that the fiber would be installed mostly with boring instead 

of trenching to avoid large scale surface disturbance. They hope to start in July sometime and have given 

a 1 year warranty after installation where they will fix any surface disturbance issues that have not been 

settled due to moisture or other conditions. With this information and approval from the council, Mayor 

Gatlin signed the application for occupancy on the right of way of city streets that was submitted to us by 

Vantage Point Solutions Inc. on behalf of Range.  

Mayor Gatlin addressed new business with the council, starting with Mary Alice Mangen’s proposal for 

zone reclassification on block 8, lots 9 and 10 of the Trautman 2nd Addition subdivision that she owns. 

According to the current zoning ordinance for the Town of Broadus, these lots are zoned as Residential A 

District and the proposal asks that Residential C District zoning be put into effect. Councilperson Morris 

made a motion to accept her proposal; Councilperson Smith second the motion. With this proposal 

acknowledged and accepted by the Town Council, it then moves to the Town of Broadus Planning Board 

where a public hearing will take place before a change is finalized. All ordinances are on file at the office 

of the Town Clerk and can be reviewed between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. Monday through 

Friday.  

Mayor Gatlin brought into question the community decay ordinance that went into effect in January 2023 

and how the Town Council would help the community enforce this ordinance. With the help of the 

Commissioners as well as the county; the council would like to schedule a week where the dump would 

be free for the community on its normal operation days as well as having the garbage truck from the town 

available for pickups via scheduling with the town clerk. The council hopes to finalize plans and put an ad 

in the Powder River Examiner as soon as possible.  

Public Works Ragsdale discussed his desire to simplify the town’s zoning ordinance in the future and 

presented a portion of Miles City residential zoning for reference. He then elaborated on his Montana 

Rural Waterworks training in Great Falls, MT on March 21-23. This conference provided continuing 

education for PB Ragsdale as well as presented opportunities to speak with multiple companies on the 

advancement of water/wastewater management.  

Public Works Zimmer addressed the proposal from the Broadus Youth Soccer Program asking to use the 

grass within Cottonwood Park Tuesdays and Thursdays 4:00-6:00 p.m. April 4th, 6th, 11th, 20th, 25th, 28th 

and May 2nd, 4th, 9th, and 11th. Contact for this program is Stacie Ostendorf.  PB Zimmer was able to finish 

the cab cover work on the newer plow pickup, “Snow White” and informed the council of the old plow 

pickup, “Clifford” continuing to have issues and things failing. PB Zimmer has retired this vehicle for the 

winter due to the reoccurring issues. Quotes for a plow fitted to the newer pickup will be introduced to the 

council in May when the budget for 2023-2024 is in the works. He was also able to fix two stop signs; 

one by the post office and one by the Sheriff’s office.  

The following claims were reviewed and approved by Council: 

(MARCH) 

11884  Raymond Ragsdale   Wages     2161.18 

11885  Cassidy Zimmer   Wages     2073.54 

11886  Donna Wilson    Wages     1731.78 

11891  Barbero Auto & Ag   Supply     86.72 

11888  Broadus Foods    Supply     14.44 

11889  Local Government Services  FY 2022 AFR Late Fee   55.00 

11887  American Welding & Gas Inc  Annual Cylinder Lease    43.56 

11881  MT Courts of Limited Jurisdiction Judges Registration   300.00 



11880  Fulton Services Inc   Service Call & Electrical Work  375.00 

11863  Rebecca McEuen   Wages     216.27 

11883 ` Josie Morris    Wages     1146.09 

11897  Grant’s Hardware   Supply     153.35 

11898  Alderman Oil Co.   Supply & Propane   1832.56 

11892  Hawkins Water Treatment  Chlorine Cylinders   40.00 

11893  Econo Signs LLC   Supply     124.90 

11894  Team Lab    Supply     1314.50 

11895  Range     Utility     141.74 

11896  KB Diesel Worx, LLC   Garbage Truck Service   1122.80 

11862  TRECO    Utility     2537.00 

11901  Cassidy Zimmer   Wages     1930.33 

11899  Josie Morris    Wages     1254.70 

11902  Donna Wilson    Wages     1520.79 

11900  Ragsdale Raymond   Wages     2034.28 

11890  MMIA     Premium    4008.30 

11865  Aflac     Premium    208.44 

(APRIL) 

11913  Chad Gatlin    Reimbursement    50.00 

11912  Raevyn Slovek    Reimbursement    40.00 

11911  Lori Turnbough    Reimbursement    40.00 

11910  Cody Morris    Reimbursement    40.00 

11909  Wanda Smith    Reimbursement    40.00 

11904  Powder River County   Law Enforcement   1750.00 

11903  Energy Laboratories   Sample     53.00 

 

With no further business before the Council, Councilperson Turnbough moved to adjourn. Councilperson 

Slovek second the motion. Mayor Gatlin adjourned this meeting of the Broadus Town Council at 7:04 

p.m. 

____________________________________ _________________________________ 
Chad Gatlin, Mayor     Josie Morris, Clerk/Treasurer 

 

TOWN OF BROADUS 

Regular Council Meeting 

May 9, 2023 @ 6:00 pm  

Mayor Chad Gatlin; Councilperson Wanda Sith; Councilperson Lori Turnbough; Councilperson Raevyn 

Slovek; Councilperson Cody Morris; Public Works Raymond Ragsdale; Public Works Cass Zimmer; 

Clerk/Treasurer Josie Morris; Guests Mary Alice Mangen and Kelda Page 

Mayor Chad Gatlin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Following the pledge of allegiance council 

reviewed the previous minutes, Councilperson Turnbough made a motion to approve the minutes, 

Councilperson Smith second, motion carried.  

Old business was discussed by PB Ragsdale regarding the ARPA funding that we received by introducing 

a contract with Great West Engineering to handle to paperwork relating to the project outlines, project 

progress reports, expenditure reports, etc. Great West will file all the paperwork on our behalf and be paid 



out of the ARPA funding as well. Councilperson Morris made a motion to approve Great West to 

complete the paperwork on our behalf, Councilperson Turnbough second, motion carried. Mayor Gatlin 

signed the contract and it will be returned to Great West Engineering. 

Onto new business, Clerk Morris presented the Planning Board recommended decisions for the variance 

requests submitted by Mary Alice Mangen and Donna Giacometto. The council took these 

recommendations into consideration and it was decided that Mary Alice Mangen would be allowed to 

place her home 20 ft back from front (west) property line facing Jensen Ave with a variance of 10 ft to 

build a deck or other addition. Councilperson Turnbough made a motion to approve the 20 ft setback from 

front (west) property line for house placement and a 10 ft addition from the home, Councilperson Smith 

second the motion, motion carried. It was then decided that Donna Giacometto would also be granted to 

place her house at 20 ft from the front property line facing South Street. Councilperson Turnbough made 

motion to approve 20 ft setback from front property line, Councilperson Slovek second, motion carried. 

Both land owners were notified of the council’s final decision and projects will proceed.  

Guest Kela Page attended the meeting on behalf of the Tree Board to discuss desired placement of trees 

with the grant we received. Comments about the nursing home, by the clinic or ballpark were made for 

the planting of new trees.  

PB Ragsdale updated the council on being busy cleaning sewers, handling the ARPA funding, getting 

projects lined up for funding based on priority, and working on replacing some of the old water meters. 

Clerk Morris discussed some logo options with the council for letterheads, business cards, website, etc. 

Clerk Morris also brought up a question that the public brought to her attention. It was discussed whether 

or not owners should be liable for the utilities of their renters if the renters do not pay. The clerk informed 

the citizen that it is the owner’s responsibility because they own the land and own the ability to have 

utility services. If utilities are not getting paid, an owner can request the water be shut off. Clerk Morris 

took this question to the clerk institute with her and got confirmation from other clerks within the state as 

well as other government officials that stated in Montana an owner is responsible and liable for their 

renters. The clerk will look into a deposit system within black mountain to assist home owners when 

renting a building and charging utilities.  

PB Zimmer then updated the council on the dirt work and cleanup he has been working on where snow 

piles sit in the winter. He also fixed a ditch behind the manor by the transportation barn and the county 

paid for a culvert in this spot. Public Works removed bushes by the ice-skating rink and with the help of 

students on Community Cleanup Day, 6 new trees were planted in that area. Addressed an issue with 

moving a dumpster and minor work on the SR240 to be done.  

 

The following claims were reviewed and approved by Council: 

(APRIL) 

11915  MMIA     Premium   750.00 

11914  Powder River Examiner   Advertisements   38.00 

11908  AFLAC    Premium   208.44 

11916  Boss Inc    Supply    133.89 

11917  Fireman’s Company   Annual Service   289.45 

11928  Range     Utility    141.94 

11920  Noble Law Firm PC   Legal Services   60.00 

11919  Verizon     Utility    156.78 



11918  MMIA     Premium   2505.56 

11927  Alderman Oil Co.   Supply    1262.27 

11921  MT Taxpayers Association  Membership Dues  60.00 

11922  Broadus Foods    Supply    14.66 

11923  Hawkins Water Treatment  Chlorine Cylinder  40.00 

11924  Local Government Services  FY 2022 AFR Late Fee  55.00 

11925  EMC Insurance Companies  Premium   1334.42 

11926  Barbero Auto & Ag   Supply    219.64 

 

(MAY) 

11929  Grumpy T’s Coal Furnace Service Supply    556.00 

11930  Powder River County   Law Enforcement  1750.00 

11935  Wanda Smith    Reimbursement   40.00 

11936  Cody Morris    Reimbursement   40.00 

11931  TRECO    Utility    2469.00 

11940  Torgerson Equipment   Supply    908.03 

11941  Torgerson Equipment   Supply    172.93 

11942  Torgerson Equipment   Supply    316.00 

11943  Powder River Examiner   Advertisement   49.50 

11944  Northwest Pipe Fitting Inc  Supply    748.04 

11945  Northwest Pipe Fitting Inc  Supply    1166.55 

11946  Trumps Repair    Service Job   91.25 

11947  Energy Laboratories   2022 Water Quality Report 178.00 

11948  Josie Morris    Reimbursement   50.00 

11949  Grant’s Hardware   Supply    123.63 

11937  Lori Turnbough    Reimbursement   40.00 

11938  Raevyn Slovek    Reimbursement   40.00 

11939  Chad Gatlin    Reimbursement   50.00 

 

With no further business before the Council, Councilperson Morris moved to adjourn. Councilperson 

Turnbough second the motion. Mayor Gatlin adjourned this meeting of the Broadus Town Council at 7:13 

p.m. 

____________________________________ _________________________________ 
Chad Gatlin, Mayor     Josie Morris, Clerk/Treasurer 

 


